Dear [name of MP],

I am writing to you ask for your support in ensuring the Domestic Abuse Bill supports and protects all survivors.

The coronavirus crisis has highlighted the urgent need for more to be done to ensure that those experiencing domestic abuse have access to adequate support. Since lockdown began, reports of domestic violence have skyrocketed. In May, domestic abuse charity Refuge reported that calls to their Nation Domestic Abuse Helpline have on average increased by 66% weekly, and visits to their website have seen a 950% increase since to coronavirus crisis began
. 
Domestic abuse services were already stretched prior to the pandemic. Now, more than ever, it is therefore crucial that more continues to be done to make sure we have a bold policy response to protect survivors of domestic abuse.

As you sit on the bill committee between 4th and 17th June, I want to ask you to raise with the committee the following key issues: 
1. Funding: Whilst the bill has proposed statutory duty on local authorities to provide accommodation for domestic abuse survivors, no commitment has been made to ensure that local authorities have access to emergency cash or sustainable funding which will allow them to provide this support. In fact, Women’s Aid estimates that an annual commitment of £393 million is needed to sustain domestic abuse services and prevent women and children from being turned away from refuges
. The bill must include increased funding to domestic abuse services to ensure they can keep providing their vital, lifesaving services.
2. Giving survivor’s priority need: The domestic violence bill primarily focuses on a criminal justice response to protecting survivors and largely fails to consider the need for a wider societal response such as housing provision. Survivors of domestic abuse are not automatically considered as being in ‘priority need’ for accommodation if they become homeless and local authorities will only consider survivors as ‘priority need’ if the authority is satisfied that they have met an additional ‘vulnerability’ test. There are concerns that by leaving it down to the local authorities’ discretion, women who need help will be turned away. Women’s Aid No Woman Turned Away Project has highlighted this concern.  In 2016-17, their research found that 19% of the survivors supported by the project have been prevented by local housing authorities from a valid homeless application.
 To ensure domestic violence legislation supports the safety of all survivors, it is imperative all individuals fleeing abuse are considered to be in priority need of housing. 
3. Protecting migrant women: Receiving the necessary help to escape abuse should not dependent on immigration status. Migrant women who have No Recourse to Public Funds (NRPF) face significant barriers to accessing support services. This includes refuges. The costs of refuge services are largely met through housing benefit, which those with NRPF are unable to access. Women’s Aid identified that over a quarter of women supported by their No Woman Turned Away project had NRPF
. The bill must extend support to women with No Recourse to Public Funds to ensure that all women can access the support they need, regardless of their immigration status.
As a member of the bill committee, I hope you will support these crucial changes to ensure that it is a bill that truly protects all experiencing domestic abuse.
Thank you for your consideration of this letter and I look forward to hearing from you. 


Yours sincerely, 
[your name]
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